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R 3150  STANDARDS FOR STAFF DISCIPLINE 
 

The Essex Regional Educational Services Commission 
recognizes it responsibilities for requiring that employees, both 
collectively and individually, comply with Board policies, 
administrative procedures, directives, administrative code and 
law.  Sanctions for disciplinary reasons may be imposed under the 
Commission’s authority if the need arises.  The Board directs the 

administration to systematically apply progressive corrective 
sanctions for infractions of rules or directives. 

 
Documentation for disciplinary action must include, but not 

be limited to, the following information: 
 
1. What the employee did or is doing that is 

inappropriate; 
 
2. What the employee was told that they were doing wrong 

in light of Commission rules; 
 
3. What the administrator or supervisor indicated to the 

employee as to the nature of the action that should be 

taken to correct the conduct; 
 
4. What timelines where set that would provide sufficient 

time for change and improvement; 
 
5. What consequences were told to the employee if they 

failed to correct the conduct. 
 
If situations arise wherein criminal convictions compromise 

the Commission and jeopardize tenure rights or continued 
employment, the Superintendent shall confer with the Board 
Attorney and recommend action to the Board. 

 
It is the intent of the Board to base decisions for 

withholding increments, suspension, dismissal or tenure charges 

on documented records of each case. 
 

Dismissal/Suspension 
 

If warranted, the Board, upon recommendation of the 
Superintendent, shall institute dismissal or suspension 
proceedings against an employee.  Such proceedings will be only 
after all reasonably possible corrective measures have been 
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attempted and have failed to produce sufficient results for 
continued employment, or results due to violation of Board policy 
or law. 

 
The Superintendent, with the executive committee’s approval, 

may suspend, with pay, teaching staff members in emergency 
situations.  Any such suspension shall be reported as soon as 
possible to the full Board, which shall act to end or continue 

the suspension in accordance with school laws. 
 
Suspensions of tenured employees, after certification of 

tenure charges, shall be unpaid for a full 120 days; thereafter, 
the Board must pay the employee.  The Board may opt to pay the 
employee during the entire suspension period. 

 
The Board shall take affirmative action to suspend an 

indicted employee without pay, regardless of the employee’s 
status before the indictment.  Nontenured employees may also be 
given notice of termination, depending upon the circumstances. 

 
The Board shall act affirmatively if it desires to withhold 

the increment of an employee who is suspended.  The suspension of 

an employee, pending a physical or psychiatric evaluation, must 
be with pay. 

 
Due Process 
 

Dismissal/suspension procedures shall protect the due 
process rights of employees, as well as the interest of the 
Commission, according to the intent of the law and applicable 
Commissioner of Education and/or court decisions. 

 
The Superintendent is directed to establish a means whereby 

the administration’s labor-management position and procedure are 
communicated to all tenured employees that may lead to charges in 
accordance with the Tenure Hearing Law.  Likewise, all certified 
employees not under tenure are to be made aware to reasons and 

procedures for dismissal.  All having been given 60 days notice 
in writing. 
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